Britannia Square Residents’ Association
COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 29 September 2011

At 7.30 pm at 22 Britannia Square
1. Attendance
1.1  Apologies

Colin Friedlander

1.2  Present
Matthew Gullick, Chairman

Jane Bayliss

Ian Terry

Clive Collings

Nicky Neville-Lee

Anna Hooper

David Greenhill

Rob Holdsworth

2. Minutes

2.1  To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on 4 August 2011
The minutes of the last meeting were approved.

2.2   Matters arising unless otherwise on the agenda

CC raised a correction to the application for renewal in Back Walk which was an application for a pair of cottages on the site of old garages rather than student accommodation as stated in the minutes (2.2).

MG was asked if there had been any development on the Stephenson Terrace playing fields which belong to the University.  He will report on the exchange he has had with Stephen Inman and Mark Hughes, Director of Estates and Facilities at the University of Worcester (2.2) Action MG
IT asked if there had been any development on the United Reformed Church’s hut site.  NNL reported that at a recent meeting of the URC leaders it had been decided that the site should be sold for development and that this news could now be public knowledge.  IT will report back to Helena Huguenin, who had initiated some constructive concern about the site, and it was generally agreed that this decision could be a positive step. Action IT
3. 2011/12 committee
CF has resigned from the committee due to other commitments and, in his absence, he was thanked for all his hard work.  MG reported that his house sale would complete in two weeks and so confirmed his decision at the last meeting to resign from the committee.  This leaves the office of Chairman vacant.  It was suggested that AH (at present Secretary) should stand.  AH, though in principle not unwilling, thought the Association will only flourish if there is a separate and active Chairman and Secretary.  If one person does both jobs, members are less likely to be drawn in to participate in the committee and other activities. The committee agreed with this.  There are a number of administrative tasks in process for the AGM on 11 Nov and AH would not be willing to make a switch at this stage.  RH offered to chair the AGM if this would give the committee time to appoint a Secretary or Chairman thereafter.  IT expressed his willingness to consider the office of Secretary. It was agreed that this would be a good solution and RH, AH and IT will discuss the matter before the next meeting and attempt to resolve it. Action RH, AH, IT.
RH has approached Darren Cheese at 43 Britannia Square to sit on the committee and he has agreed.  IT has approached Helena Huguenin, who has had to decline because of other commitments, and NNL has approached Stephen Inman, who also declined because of other commitments but hoped to be available by March 2012.  The committee were unanimous in their agreement with these decisions.
4. 2011 AGM
NNL has asked Stephen Inman to be our speaker and he has accepted.  He will talk about the Civic Society and its work and will bring another speaker from the Civic Society.

RH will ask John Ball to arrange the drinks and two bottles of wine for the speakers.  IT will take the money at the door and the subscriptions.  It was agreed that the membership fee and the charge for food (£2.50) should remain the same as last year.  NNL has arranged the use of the United Reformed Church and Hall for the meeting and will organise food with Liz Prosser and Julia Holdsworth.  AH will do a flyer and distribute it to all the households in the BSRA area and do some focussed e-mail publicity.  AH will organise the paperwork for the meeting and ask Hedley Burton to print it.
In order to speed the business process of the AGM, committee members will prepare written reports in advance.  AH will propose a time schedule at the next meeting. The following have agreed to prepare reports: DG – Planning, NNL – Lighting and Neighbourhood Watch, IT – Finance, JB – Wine Society, AH – Secretary, RH - Chairman.  AH will ask CF if he will report on Highways.  Action DG, CF, NNL, IT, JB, AH, RH
All committee members agreed to follow up the flyer by encouraging their near neighbours, and particularly new neighbours, to come to the meeting.  Action all

5. Clerks’ reports

5.1  Planning

No new planning applications have been submitted since the last meeting.  DG reported that the application for solar panels at 3 Albany Terrace had resulted in a wide range of responses, both for and against.  Under these circumstances it was inappropriate for BSRA to make a response to the Council.  The committee agreed.
5.2  Highways

CF had emailed prior to the meeting as follows:

‘As far as activities falling within my committee remit, I have nothing to report since the last meeting, but there were matters that should have been reported at that meeting, which as you know, I did not attend. (This too was due to my Thursday evening family commitment). For what it was worth, I had raised the poor state of the roads & footpaths within our area with the County Council. The potholes were promptly attended to, but the footpaths (especially outside nos. 43 & 44 Britannia Square) & general road surface still remains an issue. It would seem that the Council had monies for the repair of potholes (presumably an additional grant from central government) but no budget for footpaths & resurfacing in this area. Further nagging might persuade them to allocate the necessary funds.’
5.3  Lighting
NNL had made a detailed and exhaustive catalogue of all the unpainted, rusting and faulty lamp posts, and those with a proliferation of notices, and sent it to the Council.  She had no response at first, but followed up with several phone calls which resulted in repairs to the faults being made.  The committee congratulated her on determination and her effective results.
5.4  Neighbourhood Watch
NNL had no break-ins to report but there have been several reports of lead losses.  CC reported a very extensive loss at St Oswald’s Lodge.  CC will encourage the owner of the house to attend the AGM as this is likely to be a matter which will be raised,

5.5  Finance
No movement of funds.
6. Events

6.1  Wine Society
Not discussed.
6.2 Summer party 2012
Not discussed.
7. Newsletter
DG and AH had met since the last meeting and had made some progress with the newsletter.  It was agreed that DG had produced an excellent design which could realistically be printed in time for the AGM.  He will update the existing copy and circulate a draft to all the committee to discuss.  We will make our next meeting a special meeting to finalise content.  Committee members will need to have looked at the draft carefully and have their comments ready when we next meet on Thur 13 October.  AH will make sure CC has a copy in advance.  Action DG and All
8. Parking
DG had talked to Gary Williams at the County Council and Andrew Newman at 30 York Place about the proposed York Place Parking Permit Scheme and detailed his findings in his email to the committee of 12 August.  AH followed this up with the Residents’ Parking panel at the Guildhall and detailed her findings in an email of 13 September.

It would seem to be a straightforward matter for the BSRA area to apply for Visitor Parking Permits.  These will be used on Resident Parking spaces and will have the same price structure as the York Place scheme.
It was proposed that we consult the membership at the AGM on 11 Nov and, if they are in favour, we will take the next step which is to apply in writing to Councillor Simon Geraghty to modify our existing scheme.

Extending Residents Parking spaces is a separate matter.  The Residents’ Parking Panel suggested we use a Google map to mark which spaces we would like to include in the Residents’ Parking scheme and apply back to them.  This could also be raised at the AGM.
9. Any other business
DG raised the matter of dog mess which seems to have increased in the area.  It was agreed that this is the case and action is needed.  NNL volunteered to contact the Dog Warden with a request for more bins, particularly along the routes used by children and parents on their way to school and nursery.
10. Date of next meeting
The next meeting will be a special meeting to finalise the Newsletter on Thursday 13 October at 7.30 pm at 33 Britannia Square.
